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As for the specific project, there is mention of changes to Kestrel Falls Rd, a street a few blocks from 
where I live and a street that many in the Windingwalk community take to make a right turn onto Eastlake 
Pkwy to go to work each morning.  However, this intersection is poorly planned and causes unnecessary 
delays to the working people of Windingwalk.  In the image attached below you can see there are two 
lanes going west on Kestrel Falls (pointing towards the Otay Ranch Town Center): one is a dedicated left 
turn onto Eastlake Pkwy and another is a shared straight-through and right-turn lane (onto Eastlake 
Pkwy). 
 

 
 
This is a poor design because it takes just one car wanting to go straight through to the Otay Ranch 
Center to make all the cars behind wanting to make a right turn wait unnecessarily for a green that 
usually takes 5 minutes to come; this happens when the intersecting MTS Rapid 225 bus is passing 
through and prevents the green light to Kestrel Falls from coming on.  If the city modifies these lanes as in 
the proposed image below, making the right lane a dedicated right-turn late and the left lane be the 
shared straight-through and left-turn lane, it would greatly affect traffic in a positive way.  Both the left 
turn and straight-through traffic need the green line--the right turn lane does not, and cars there can 
carefully make a right turn without having to wait for cars in front trying to go straight. 
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One additional change that can be made to Kestrel Falls pedestrian traffic that already exists at the Birch 
Rd intersections to the Otay Ranch Town Center is to suppress one side of the pedestrian crossing.  As a 
resident of Windingwalk that needs to make a left turn onto Kestrel Falls coming south on Eastlake Pkwy, 
it is extremely frustrating to have pedestrians use both sides of the crossing, especially when combined 
with the MTS Rapid 225 taking over the traffic lights and delaying traffic even more.  Keeping only the 
south pedestrian traffic on Kestrel Falls and traffic will improve while people still have a viable crossing 
path to and from the Otay Ranch Center (see image below). 
 

 
 
I hope the city listens to our concerns as we have to suffer the day to day obstacles of living in east Chula 
Vista, including the poorly planned traffic lights along Olympic Pkwy causing constant and unnecessary 
stop-and-go traffic just trying to reach the 805 freeway at any time of the day.  This is only going to get 
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worse with more housing developments in the area, including the almost finished housing up the hill 
between Heritage Rd and Brandywine. 
 
I would appreciate a response from the city regarding my concerns. 
 
 
Oscar Romero 




